
 
 

MEMO 
 

To:  Foxdale Village Visitors and Residents  

From:  Meg Clouser, Director of Health Services  

Subject:  Health Center Visitation Update 

Date:  April 4, 2022 
 

There are no specific health care visiting hours and residents will be allowed to have visitors at 
any time.   
  
All individuals, including independent living residents, will be required to stop at the check-in 
kiosk in the lobby of the Community Center prior to entering the health center.  The kiosk will 
ask questions to screen for COVID-19 symptoms and exposures for all individuals.  Visitors 
will be issued a visitor badge from the kiosk.   

Below are some additional protocols we will be adhering to with continued efforts to mitigate 
the risks of COVID-19:  

• Visitation within health care neighborhoods must continue in resident 
rooms at this time.  

• There are no age restrictions for visitors who come to visit in resident rooms at this time.  

• Visitation in rooms should continue to be limited to 2-3 guests at a time to help maintain 
six-feet social distancing.  

• If resident and all visitors are up-to-date with their recommended COVID-19 doses, they 
may choose to remove masks while in the resident’s room.  

o If other residents or staff are present, visitors should wear a mask regardless of 
vaccination status.  

• Residents may choose to have physical contact with their visitors.  

• For residents that may be on quarantine, or should the facility be responding to a new 
COVID-19 case, visitors will be notified as necessary. While best practice would be to 
not visit, visitors may choose to continue to visit.   

 



 

• Visitors and staff arriving after hours will need to complete signing in and screening at 
the check-in kiosk in the lobby of the Community Center. Please follow posted signage 
and directions.  

• Foxdale continues to encourage everyone to get vaccinated.  If you are interested, please 
let Meg Clouser or our Medical Home staff know and we will assist you in getting 
vaccinated.  

• Visitors with COVID-19 symptoms, regardless of vaccination status will not be allowed 
to visit.  Unvaccinated visitors or visitors who are not up-to-date on their vaccination 
status that have had close contact with someone with COVID-19 should refrain from 
visiting for ten days.  Vaccinated visitors should notify Foxdale staff if they have been in 
close contact with someone who is diagnosed with COVID-19.  

• Residents may eat with visitors in the Café area located in the Community Center.  

• Outdoor visitation is encouraged for all unvaccinated visitors as weather permits.  

• Visitors are welcome to take healthcare residents into the Community Center as an 
alternative to visiting in a resident’s room or outdoors.  

  
  

Questions and Thank You!  
If you have questions about these updates and protocols, please contact  

Meg Clouser, Director of Health Services 814-272-2101  
 
 
 


